
 

PREASSESSMENT SCREENING OIL SPILL REPORT FORM 

 

 

ERTS# 
  

714440 

Date of Incident: 04/26/2022 

Potential Liable Party: Spady Transport Ltd 

Product Spilled: Diesel Low Sulphur (ULSD) 

Spill Source:  Commercial Truck 

Oil Spill Size Estimate: 150 gallons  

Water Body Affected: Columbia River 

Ecology Region: SWRO 

County: Cowlitz 

Nearest City: Woodland-Cowlitz 

Location of Spill: Southbound Interstate 5, Milepost 25.5 

Cause: Unknown 

Ecology Responder: Ben Cornell 

Incident Summary: On Tuesday, April 26, 2022, WSDOT notified Ecology of a semi-truck 
accident on southbound I-5 near milepost 25.5 north of Woodland, 
Washington. A passenger car (2009 VW Jetta) lost control during rainy 
conditions and spun into the path of the Stonewall Logistics, Inc. semi-
truck in the center lane. The Stonewall Logistics truck then struck the 
Spady Transport, Ltd. truck in the right lane. The semi-trucks went off 
the road and down the embankment. The truck owned by Spady 
Transport came to a rest on its side in the Columbia River. WSDOT 
reported a sheen extending 0.5 miles downstream on the Columbia River 
from the incident site. Ecology coordinated with the WSDOT, 
Washington State Patrol, and other first responders. Carl’s Towing 
removed the truck cabs and the trailers, and Spady Transport hired US 
Ecology to deploy containment boom and sorbent materials on the 
Columbia River. As of May 6, 2022, sheen was still present at the site, 
containment boom and sorbents are in place, and plastic sheeting still 
covered an area of contaminated soil on the shore of the Columbia River 
until soil remediation can take place. 

 

 


